## Lugarno Public School Community update | 13 June 2025

Dear staff, parents and carers,

Further to our <u>community update issued on 11 April 2025</u>, we would like to provide further information on the work to remediate in-ground asbestos at Lugarno Public School.

A Remediation Action Plan (RAP) for the affected area has been developed by an independent hygienist. Due to the scope of work and excavation required, remediation will need to be undertaken outside of school hours to avoid any interruption to school operations.

A program for the remediation has been developed. There are a number of complexities involved with the site and this has extended the preparation time needed to conduct thorough due diligence and prepare for work to begin.

To account for the extended preparation time and to be confident we can finish the remediation within the school holiday period, the work will now take place in the spring school holidays, in September / October 2025.

The area will remain inaccessible until the remediation has been finished, and a clearance certificate has been issued.

We apologise for the delay and appreciate your understanding as we work to restore the grounds of Lugarno Public School with minimal interruption to school operations.

We will keep the community updated as this work progresses.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are our highest priorities.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



